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May 21, 2024 
 
 
 
Board of Supervisors 
County of Ventura 
800 S. Victoria Avenue 
Ventura, CA 93009 
 
 
Subject:  Receive and File a Presentation by the Workforce Development Board of                                                                      
                Ventura County regarding its Activities for Program Year 2022-23 
 
 
Recommendation: 
 
It is recommended that the Board receive and file a study session by the Workforce 
Development Board of Ventura County (WDB) regarding it activities for program year 2022-
2023. 
 
Fiscal/Mandates Impact: 
 
There is no fiscal impact associated with this item. 
 
Discussion 
 
Attached is the presentation from Stephen Yeoh, Chair and Rebecca Evans, Executive the 
Workforce Development Board of Ventura County. If you have any questions, please contact 
Rebecca Evans at (805) 477-5306. 
 
Sincerely, 

 

Kelly Long, 3rd District Supervisor 
County of Ventura 
 
 
 


